
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JU LY  

NEWSLETTER 2018   

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

As the term draws to a close it is a good time to reflect on the year which has passed. Many people will do this in 
December, if one is an educationalist this usually happens in July!  

 

When evaluating the effectiveness of the past year I like to start with the data, because it is a ôknownõ. It is some-
thing that is clear, evident, measurable, and comparable. The next thing I look at is impact - the òso wható factor. 
So, I have completed this, measured that and the result isé easier to do with statistics. However, if I apply the 
òso wható factor to other areas it can be trickier to measure the impacté for example that conversation in the 
playground, encouraging a child to try their best, that reminder to hold a door open for an adult, the time spent 
resolving a friendship issue. These things are not measurable in graphs or data tablesé or are they? Whether 
they are or not is irrelevant; education is for life and I know that encouragement, manners, respect, kindness 
and a listening ear are qualities that are necessary for life and they may not always be easily measured.       

However, they are key skills for success and do ultimately effect learning, if a child can listen, they can learn. If 
a child can respect, they can see things from different points of view and are able to process information and 
find truth. If a child is encouraged, confidence grows and enables them to problem solve and try new things and 
it allows them in turn to be an encourager. If a child is treated with kindness, they will be kind.  

In life sometimes the things that canõt be measured have the biggest impact. Sometimes we might never know the 
true measure of that impact, but that should not stop us from imparting those skills and qualities. This ethos is 
something that makes our school a very special place to learn.  

I shall look forward to another New Year beginning in September and welcoming our newest members to the 
Rye Community Primary family. May I take this opportunity to wish  you all a very happy summer holiday.   

Kelly Martin                                                                                                                              

Acting Headteacher  

Sports Stars 

Last Wednesday was Sports Day here at Rye Primary.  The Nursery 

children kick-started the day's festivities with a quick dash down the 

straight followed by the Reception and KS1 children partaking in a 

morning of competitive races.  

 

The KS2 children took to the field in the afternoon competing in a vari-

ety of races to be crowned 1st, 2nd and 3rd in their year groups. Each 

Key Stage Sports Day concluded with a nail-biting sprint to the finish 

line by the team-spirited adults. 

 

The sportsmanship seen throughout the day boosted the already won-

derfully enthusiastic atmosphere. The children represented the school 

beautifully with their fantastic supporting behaviour cheering on all 

their peers.  We would like to take the opportunity to thank all the 

adults who came to cheer on our budding athletes. 

SEND News 

The East Sussex Quality Mark for Inclusion 

We received a letter from Stuart Gallimore, Director of Childrenôs Services to say that all schools in East Sus-

sex have been awarded the East Sussex Quality Mark for Inclusion. 

We are proudly displaying our sticker and in the new term the logo will appear on our letterhead and website 

to celebrate this achievement. We remain committed to improving outcomes for all children at our school. 
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If your child is absent from school please donôt 
be concerned if you receive a phone call from 
your childôs teacher. They are always concerned 
if a child is absent from school and the impact 
this can have on them when they return. 

 This phone call gives you the opportunity to talk 
to your childôs teacher and discuss any learning 

they may have missed. 

Attendance at Rye Community Primary is a real concern and last 
year stood at only 94.4%. To remain a ôGoodô school, as recognised 
by Ofsted, then we must be achieving the national average. You 
know we are a good school, letôs not let our children down by     

allowing attendance to be a judgement against us.    

Children with high attendance will build good friendships, keep up 
with work, have a better understanding of their lessons and are  
going to achieve. This is exactly what we want for your child and all 

of our children at Rye Primary. 

Together we can do this 

 

 

Term Time Holidays 

Last year 1196 sessions were missed from school due to 

holidays being taken in term time.  

This year we will be unable to authorise any term time          
holidays. Leave may only be authorised in exceptional          
circumstances and a meeting with Ms Howard.  

Leave taken without permission is an unauthorised absence and 
will be referred to the Local Authority and may be subject to a 

Penalty Notice Fine. 

 

Our Target for 2017-2018 

This year our target for attendance is 96% or higher, to attain this we really 
need to focus on unauthorised absence. These are occasions the school 
does not consider the absence to be reasonable, such as taking holidays 
which have not been agreed, arriving at school too late to get a mark,    

parents keeping children off school unnecessarily, truancy before the school 
day and any absence which can not be acceptably explained. 

Punctuality is still a concern and we will be contacting parents of all children 

not  arriving at school on time. 

Medical Appointments 

Last year 390 sessions were missed from school due to 
medical appointments including dental and opticians    

appointments. Please ensure every effort is taken to make 
all non-urgent appointments outside of school hours.  

 

Rewards 

We have lots of exciting plans for rewards and 
incentives for parents, children and classes. 

We are looking forward to sharing these with you 
very soon! 

Watch this space!.............. 
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After a couple of tricky terms with more than our fair share 
of illness, we are now looking forward to the summer and 

seeing the back of all the nasty bugs. 

Attendance at the end of Term 4 stood at 95% and is       
currently below our target , we are expecting to see this 
increase as the term progresses and have included a few 

reminders in this newsletter to hopefully help this happen. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Class Percentages  

4th September until 30th March  

Minnows  96.5% 

Sardines  94.2% 

Clownfish 96.9% 

Seahorses  96.1% 

Sea Turtles  95.9% 

Lobsters  95.3% 

Cuttlefish 95.3% 

Barracudas  95.8% 

Stingrays 94.4% 

Killer Whales  96.4% 

Marlin 93.8% 

Jellyfish 94.3% 

Dolphins 93.4% 

Sharks  93.3% 

Whole school attendance stands at 95% 
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Medical Appointments 

Thank you to all our parents arranging medical            
appointments outside of school time. 

So far this  year 167 sessions, the equivalent of 83.5 days 
have been missed from school due to medical             
appointments; including dental and opticians                 

appointments, this is an improvement on the same period 
last year when 274 sessions (137 Days) were missed. 
Please ensure every effort is taken to make all non-urgent 

appointments outside of school hours.  

 

Punctuality 

Thank you to all our children arriving at school on time. Children 
do need to be in school between 8:30 and 9:45 am, children 
arriving after this time will be marked as late. If you are strug-
gling to get to school on time in the morning then please speak 
to your child's class teacher  or the school office, they will be 
able to give you advice on strategies that may help you in the 
morning. 

 

 Term Time Holidays 

So far this year 446 sessions the equivalent of 223 
days have been missed due to holidays being taken 
during term time. Please ensure when arranging holi-
day that it is taken during the school holidays. Holi-
days taken during term time will be unauthorised and 
may be subject to a fixed penalty fine and possible 

legal proceedings. 
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be concerned if you receive a phone call from 
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this can have on them when they return. 

 This phone call gives you the opportunity to talk 
to your childôs teacher and discuss any learning 
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allowing attendance to be a judgement against us.    
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Term Time Holidays 

Last year 1196 sessions were missed from school due to 

holidays being taken in term time.  

This year we will be unable to authorise any term time          
holidays. Leave may only be authorised in exceptional          
circumstances and a meeting with Ms Howard.  

Leave taken without permission is an unauthorised absence and 
will be referred to the Local Authority and may be subject to a 

Penalty Notice Fine. 

 

Our Target for 2017-2018 

This year our target for attendance is 96% or higher, to attain this we really 
need to focus on unauthorised absence. These are occasions the school 
does not consider the absence to be reasonable, such as taking holidays 
which have not been agreed, arriving at school too late to get a mark,    

parents keeping children off school unnecessarily, truancy before the school 
day and any absence which can not be acceptably explained. 

Punctuality is still a concern and we will be contacting parents of all children 

not  arriving at school on time. 

Medical Appointments 

Last year 390 sessions were missed from school due to 
medical appointments including dental and opticians    

appointments. Please ensure every effort is taken to make 
all non-urgent appointments outside of school hours.  

 

Rewards 

We have lots of exciting plans for rewards and 
incentives for parents, children and classes. 

We are looking forward to sharing these with you 
very soon! 

Watch this space!.............. 
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Class Percentages  

4th September until 18th July 2018  

Minnows  96.4% 

Sardines  94.1% 

Clownfish 97.0% 

Seahorses  96.0% 

Sea Turtles  96.1% 

Lobsters  94.8% 

Cuttlefish 94.6% 

Barracudas  95.9% 

Stingrays 94.1% 

Killer Whales  96.1% 

Marlin 94.5% 

Jellyfish 94.4% 

Dolphins 93.9% 

Sharks  93.6% 
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Attendance Rewards 

As you are aware each Friday, in our sharing assembly, we celebrate the classes achieving our attendance 
target of 96% and higher, this week in our final assembly of the year we are congratulating all our children 
who have achieved 96% and higher, we will also be saying an extra special congratulations to all children with 

100% attendance. 

Well Done! 

We will look forward to sharing our attendance incentives with you in September, for our next academic year. 
If you have any thoughts or ideas regarding this then please share them with us by emailing Suzie James, our 

Attendance Officer at sjames@ryeprimary.co.uk 

As we near the end of this academic year we are pleased 
to inform you that attendance stands at 95.1% which is 
an improvement on last yearôs attendance of 94.4% . 

Thank you for all your support over the last year in help-
ing to improve attendance, it really does matter; children 
with good attendance make better progress and keep up 
with their peers, they also find it easier to maintain good 
friendship groups.  We are looking forward to being able 
to improve further when we return in September. 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.clipartpanda.com%2Fcartoon-eyes-McLkpEkca.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartpanda.com%2Fcategories%2Fcartoon-eyes&docid=MLlz88_wjgIDuM&tbnid=_34XN3X9LniyzM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiWv5LZwZ_WAhUHIMAKHW
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.clipartpanda.com%2Fcartoon-eyes-McLkpEkca.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartpanda.com%2Fcategories%2Fcartoon-eyes&docid=MLlz88_wjgIDuM&tbnid=_34XN3X9LniyzM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiWv5LZwZ_WAhUHIMAKHW
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Pugwash News 
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Pugwash News 

Nursery Leavers 

The Nursery leavers have had a fabulous time preparing for 
school and are well and truly ready now to start their new 
adventure!  

They have already been experiencing so many different       
aspects of school life including time in the classroom,  break 
time, assembly and they were even  involved 
in sports day too! 

Time for Music! 

The Nursery children  have also    
taken part in the 'Ready for School 
Music Project' this has been running 
for the last few weeks and will       
continue in September, they have 
had great fun learning new songs. 

Sea Life 

Pugwash children have been enjoying the 
warm weather by learning about sea life.  

To find out more they have been exploring a 
beach themed tray, making sea life pictures, 
as well as having fun playing in the water.  


